

Town of Boscawen

116 North Main Street, Boscawen, NH 03303 | Telephone: 603.753.9188

Planning Board Members

Mark Varney Chair

Loren J. Martin Vice-Chair

Rhoda W. Hardy Member

Barbara Randall Member

Gary Tillman Member

Roberta Witham Member

Paul R. Dickey Member Ex-Officio

Planning Board Alternates

Lorrie J. Carey Alternate Member Ex-Officio

Planning & Community Development Staff

Kellee Jo Easler Director

Kearsten O'Brien Deputy Director

Kara Gallagher Assistant

Amy Forbes Clerk September 6, 2022

Ryan Stacy LLC 11 Vaughn Road Bow, NH 03304

Notice of Decision amended 09.06.22

(Supersedes document NOD Book 3748 Page 869)

At a regularly scheduled and duly noticed meeting of the Boscawen Planning Board on Tuesday, September 6, 2022 at 6:30pm, the Board approved an Application submitted by Ryan Stacy LLC, 11 Vaughn Rd Bow, NH 03304 with a location of Map 47 Lot 6, 243 Daniel Webster Highway, Boscawen NH 03303, for an Amendment to the Excavation Site Plan, located in an R1 zone, with the following conditions:

Conditions precedent:

- 1. Bond to be agreed upon by Underwood Engineers and Ryan Stacy LLC;
- 2. Receipt of all local and State of NH permits;
- 3. Receipt of Performance Spec Phasing Plan;
- 4. Identify the over burden connection
- 5. Current Use Map

Conditions subsequent:

- 1. Annual Review by Town Engineer;
- 2. Notification to the Town for each blast at least 24 to 48 hours in advance;
- 3. Notification to the Penacook Boscawen Water Precinct six weeks to the initial blast;
- 4. Hours of operation Monday- Friday 7am to 5pm and Saturday 7am to noon;
- 5. Work with the Association of Bosniaks to find out times of services.

By Order of the Planning Board,

Mark Varney, Chairman

The Town of Boscawen prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sex, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, marital or family status. Boscawen is an equal opportunity employer.